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SUPPORT 
 
Dear Chairman Kaiser and Members of the Ways and Means Committee  
 
I offer testimony in support of HB 414- Property Tax Credit- Improvements to 

Commercial Real Property 
 
This legislation will allow St. Mary’s County to incentivize investment in a challenged area of our 
County.  There are many businesses who may invest in their commercial properties if their local 
property taxes did not go up as a result of their investment.  This legislation will allow the 
County to hold property taxes level on businesses that improve their properties.  For example, a 
shopping center that gives a face-lift to the center or a small retail business that improves their 
façade would not see an increase in their local property bill, up to a limit.  The limit would be 
25%, meaning that if you improve the value of your property by 25% or less, you will not see an 
increase in your assessment.  The duration of the credit will be capped at 10 years.  St. Mary’s 
County believes that this will stimulate and create investment in businesses and commercial 
real property in the County’s town centers. This ‘property tax challenge’ supports renovations, 
rehabilitation, and upgrades of commercial real property. 
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